UFTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on 7th September 2010 

in the Village Hall 

1  Present: Parish Cllrs J Wilkinson (Chairman), J Burrows, I Crowther  and J Cove (Clerk) 
Five parishioners.  

2 Apologies for absence Apologies were received and accepted from Parish Cllrs John Tayler, Leslie van Kesteren and Paul Leeman
3 Declaration of interest in any agenda item: none

4 Open session

4.1  Public participation: 

a)  Relating to items on the Agenda:
i) Mr and Mrs Bullock asked if there had been any development regarding the speeding problem.  Cllr Wilkinson advised that unfortunately there is now no budget for new developments, so the proposed visit from a Warwickshire County Council road safety expert was cancelled.  Mr Bullock stated that he was in the process or cutting back his hedge and suggested it would be helpful if others did the same to improve visibility.  Cllr Wilkinson suggested that we ask the Police to do speed checks in Ufton on a regular basis – all agreed.  
ii)  Mrs Ingham produced photos of the rubbish which has recently been dumped in Ufton Fields.  The Clerk advised that the Police no longer have powers to prosecute such anti-social behaviour, as this has been transferred to Stratford District Council, who can impose fines.  Action: Clerk will follow up this matter with SDC.

iii) Mr Shepherd expressed concern regarding the speeding along Ufton Fields.  He asked that he and some other residents be trained to use speed guns.  Action:  Clerk to contact Police in this regard
b)  Relating to other matters:

i)  Mr Baldwin reported that the gully in White Hart Lane has been overflowing again.  Action Clerk to contact WCC.
ii)  Mr Baldwin stated that he had no further news regarding the pond funding, except to add that Biffa did not provide a grant as in its opinion, the pond is not multi-functional.
iii)  Mr Baldwin commented on the sulphur smell and believes it to come from the Biffa plant, when new compost is deposited.
4.2  WCC/SDC – Cllr Stevens reported:
· There has been no detail regarding the statements made by the Government.  A budget statement will be given on 22nd October and it is suggested this will take about a month to filter down.
· The Police Commissioner will be elected by the community
· The Fire Station review has now been concluded with 3 Fire Stations closing in the area.  Fenny Compton will remain.

· Warwickshire County Council will strive to keep Council Tax as low as possible, despite the £20 million cut in forthcoming years

· Health Service – GP’s will be given funding for hospital care

· Adult Care – there will be a greater concentration on sheltered accommodation rather than care homes, to enable people to live in their own homes.

· Transport and road repairs may be the biggest sufferers of the cuts, if they are as bad as WCC believes them to be.

· Schools & Academies – there has been a poor response in Warwickshire.  No details have been given regarding the benefit of being an Academy.

· Planning – core, spatial strategies have been dropped.  The existing Local Plan still stands.

· Community Forums are to be encouraged as they will be the main voice to give feedback.
· The new HS2 route may not be determined until August 2011

· A new Local Government Act will determine the role of Parish Councils
5  Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 6th July 2010 - The minutes were confirmed as a true record and signed.  Proposed Cllr Burrows, seconded Cllr Wilkinson.  
6.  Matters arising:

6.1  Ufton Website – Cllr Tayler has been building a new website and all present were most impressed with its content and presentation.  Discussion took place regarding a ‘professional version’ costing £5.00 per month and it was agreed by all to go ahead with this with immediate effect.  Cllr Wilkinson expressed the Parish Council’s thanks to Cllr Tayler for his steadfast work in producing the website.

 6.2   Speeding:  see above 4a i and iii

7.  Vacancies

7.1  Parish Councillor –  Cllr Wilkinson reported that Dawn Egging had expressed an interest in becoming a Parish Councillor.  He proposed that Dawn Egging be co-opted to the Council and this was seconded by Cllr Burrows.  All agreed.

8.  Planning:
8.1 New Planning Applications:

8.1.1  Mr J Strachan, Oak Farm House, Ufton Fields – kitchen refit and door widening 10/01148/LBC 
8.1.2  Dr  Dallas Burston – Dallas Burston Polo Grounds – erection of a ‘marquee’ style events building.   10/01583/FUL – No Representation if within the master plan
8.1.3   Mr P  Barrett – 1 St Michaels Close – erection of two storey side extension and single storey rear extension (revised design following previous approval) 10/01780/FUL

8.2 Planning Decisions:  
9  Correspondence:  
9.1 for discussion:
9.1.1 WALC training course Responding to Planning Applications.  Cllrs Burrows and Crowther will attend this training course on 2nd October 2010.
9.2 for information
9.2.1 WALC annual report and newsletter
9.2.2 Countryside Voice Magazine
9.2.3 Fieldwork Magazine
10  Finance
10.1  The following accounts were approved for payment: -


10.1.1 G Ingham – Ufton News Aug/Sep Envelopes/Stamps    £52.79

10.1.2 Jane Cove – Salary Jul/Aug


   
   £279.90

10.1.3 Stratford District Council uncontested election fee      £100.00

10.1.4  Eon – unmetered supply 1st Qtr


   £124.66

10.1.5  PCC Ufton – contribution towards mowing 2010
   £500.00

11       Items for next meeting:   Chairman’s Vacancy; Speeding; Rubbish
12       Date of next meeting:  5th October 2010 at 8.15 pm in Ufton Village    Hall
There being no further business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 9.20 pm 
Signed:  






Date:  5th October 2010

Chairman
         
 



